Wilmcote Parish Council – Neighbourhood Planning Group 

Minutes of Meeting 







Number 20

Held at the Village Hall on Tuesday 5th May 2015 at 7.30pm. 

Present: 

Nick Willson, Steve Howell, Ken Guy, Roger Harrison, Deanna Fernie, Ted Mander, Louise Stewart, Alan Griffith, Peter Howard and Keith Vinning. 

1. Apologies: 

Colin Ray, Warwick Roberts, Kate Compton and Richard Hoskin. 

2. Declarations of dispensations granted for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests already in the register of Members Interests.

All NPG and WPC members present have dispensations.

3. The minutes of the meeting held on 21st April 2015 

These were agreed.

4. Preparation for Village Open Day on 27th June 2015

This was the main focus of the meeting. Alan Griffith explained his ideas for the material to be shown on the poster display boards. The meeting agreed with him that all visitors need to be able to relate to the displays and that we should provide relevant background material to the Neighbourhood Plan and the Survey Results.
Alan Griffith will circulate a draft of his ideas for the posters to those attending the meeting. We will share our comments by email during the next couple of weeks and aim to have a nearly complete version by the end of May, so that they can be finalised at our next meeting on Tuesday 2nd June.
At this stage, it is envisaged that there will be the following 20 poster displays:

1. Historical points about Wilmcote & Pathlow

2. Overview of the Parish, 2015

3. Map of Wilmcote & Pathlow Parish

4. Housing in the Parish

5. Existing Amenities

6. Commercial Operations

7. Infrastructure and Transport 

8/9. Environment

10. Core Strategy Objectives of SDC

11-17. Survey Results

18. Housing Planning Criteria

19. The Way Forward – Flow Chart

20. Why it is important to have a Neighbourhood Plan 
Louise Stewart offered to work on the formatting and style of the poster displays and Deanna Fernie agreed to provide the material for the Environment piece, as well as improving the clarity and consistency of some of the survey results charts.
It was agreed that we should advertise the meeting with an A5 leaflet distributed to all households at the beginning of June. Roger Harrison will produce a draft and get it printed. 

It was suggested that there should be refreshments – tea, coffee and biscuits.
Roger Harrison agreed to contact SDC about the possible hire of the display boards and Alan Griffith agreed to contact the Shakespeare Trust as an alternative source. Staples were suggested for printing the A1 posters.

It was agreed that we should record the names of the people attending the Open Day and have a suggestion box for their comments.
5. Survey Report
The 15 printed copies of the final report have been given to those attending the last 2 NPG meetings. Louise Stewart offered to print off a further 10 copies for residents to look through at the 27th June Open Day. The full report is on the website and there is a summary of the main results in the May Village Vine. The Leaflet distributed in May to all households summarised the results.
6. Quarterly Communication to Residents
As mentioned, the latest leaflet was distributed at the beginning of May and provided a summary of the survey results. Thanks to the NPG members for doing this.
7. SDC Presentation 14th May
Deanna Fernie and Colin Ray will attend the Environment presentation on 14th May and see if there are any new requirements for the preparation of our Plan.

8. Consultancy support
Colin Ray and Warwick Roberts will be meeting Kirkwells, a consultancy who have supported a number of Parishes in the drafting and preparation of their Neighbourhood Plans, on 20th May. This meeting will provide us with a good indication of the likely time needed and cost of this support. Other potential consultants will be considered. Once the number of days and day rate are clear Roger Harrison will seek the funding.

9. Treasurer’s Report

The Parish Council have transferred the VAT paid on Neighbourhood Plan invoices into the account bringing the balance up to £822.86. Recent expenditure of £505.44 for the analysis of the questionnaires, £41.97 for the cost of envelopes needed to maintain confidentiality for the completed questionnaires, £28 for hire of the Village Hall for meetings to date and £55 for the printing of the next quarterly update, have reduced the balance to £192.45. 

 10. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 2nd June, at which we will need to finalise the material for the Open Day. Alan Griffith, Ken Guy, Ted Mander and Steve Howell gave their apologies.
  

